



























































Message from your Executive Director

Executive Director Update—2025 & 2026 CUISA Conferences

Before | begin my conference update, | must thank our sponsors for helping make 2024's River
Rock experience—my first as an organizer—an excellent one. Shout out to ICBC, Intact,
Cooperators, Optimum West, Peace Hills, Wawanesa, Family, Echelon, Harper Grey, IBC, Vailo, and
ILS. Looks great on you!

| put the word out for feedback after the conference and aside from the numerous accolades
and expressions of appreciation, there were two main pieces of constructive feedback. One, that
there wasn’'t an adequate restaurant or lobby area to meet informally for those all important side
conversations that can drive truly meaningful experiences at a conference; and two, that the
conference was too close in following the IBABC Leaders Conference two weeks before. June is a
busy time for everyone and 2 out of 3 weeks is a long time to be away from the day job and
families!

So for 2025, both items will be addressed as we return to the River Rock Casino Resort on May 13-
15.

First of all, the River Rock is a very popular location for its proximity to the airport and Canada
Line. Travel is easy for those flying in from other cities in BC and no car rental is needed; the
Canada Line also allows easy access to downtown Vancouver and all the restaurants and
amenities on offer. And new for 2025 will be the Gordon Ramsay Steakhouse in the lobby area of
the hotel, and as well Koi which will be a new Japanese fusion restaurant on the 2nd floor, close
to the Whistler ballroom. So good options to huddle or enjoy a nice evening meal once the formal
program ends.

Second, we'll be putting some distance between ourselves and IBABC’s impressive Leaders
Conference. Our conference will now be a few weeks ahead of IBABC's June 10 date in Whistler.
Plenty of time to get the most out of each, if you are so inclined.

Another thing we've learned recently is that the hotel market is very tight, many organizations are
getting ahead on the calendar and bookings are becoming difficult to come by. So we are
currently in discussions for a new Kelowna location for 2026, May 12-14. We'll let you know the
details in our December newsletter.

For now, please reach out and contact me if you have any ideas, concerns, or even photos and
stories you'd like to share with everyone. | would be pleased to publish them in our next issue.

Thank youl!
John
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